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AND BUDGETARY AFFAIRS
Summary of the meeting of October 21, 2014

The Chair of the CAAP, Ambassador Juan Pablo Lira, Permanent Representative of Chile to the OAS, chaired this regular meeting of the Committee.
The statutory quorum was reached with the presence of the representatives of Argentina, Bahamas, Barbados, Belize, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Ecuador, El Salvador, Guatemala, Guyana, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Paraguay, Suriname, United States, and Venezuela.
The audio recording of the meeting can be found at the following link: http://scm.oas.org/Audios/2014/CP_CAAP_3326_21-10-2014.MP3
1. Adoption of the order of business

The order of business, document CP/CAAP-3326/14, was adopted by the Committee as submitted.
2. OAS management modernization 
· Strategic Plan CP/doc.5077/14
In resolution AG/RES. 2815 (XLIV-O/14), operative paragraph 6.b, the General Assembly instructed the General Secretariat to present to the Permanent Council, no later than September 30, 2014, the Strategic Plan for Management Modernization for consideration and approval at the next special session of the General Assembly on the program-budget for 2015–2016, to be held on October 29, 2014.

The Chair informed the delegations that this item was on the Permanent Council’s order of business for the meeting on Thursday, October 23. Moreover, at the meetings of the CAAP working groups on negotiations on the program-budget for 2015–2016, the delegations asked and recommended through their respective Chairs that the CAAP meet to discuss the topic and get a head start on their work in order to enable them to carry out their assigned mandates. Accordingly, that meeting reviewed the observations included in the document on management modernization (CP/doc.5077/14). To that end, the Chair gave the floor to the Secretary for Administration and Finance, Peter Quilter, to provide detailed information on the document and explain the changes made in it. The Chief of Staff, Ambassador Hugo de Zela, was also present and made additional comments.

Having taken note of the comments of the member states and the Secretariat, the Chair suggested that the Committee wait for the Permanent Council to make the document official and then refer it to the CAAP, without precluding the Secretariat from making an earlier presentation on pertinent matters related to immediate implementation. It was so decided.

3. Other business
There being no comments from the delegations, the meeting was adjourned.
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